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Next HOA Meetings  

May 10th 

July 12th 

  

6:30pm@ The Clubhouse 

(Second Thursday bi-monthly) 

Neighborhood Email List 

On March 22nd a group email was sent to 
anyone who provided their email address at 
pool pass registration.  If you DID NOT get an 

email and would like to be included in future 
emails for neighborhood events (SEE PAGE 3!), 
notices, etc., please email Gerry at 
president@thegrovehoa.com. 

Time To Glow, Grovers! 

Now that the weather is getting warmer, it’s 

time to roll up your sleeves and take care of all 

those exterior projects around the house and 

property. First check your mailbox. Is it faded? 

Does your post have rot and/or chipped paint? 

With HOA inspections on the horizon, get that 

taken care of before violation notices are sent. 

See page 4 for details on mailbox 

refurbishment. Check if your driveway needs to 

be repaired or sealed. Inspect your lawn for 

weeds and keep it properly mowed. Weed and 

trim  your foundation beds. Make sure your 

irrigation system is working correctly. Examine 

your pedestrian and garage doors  for fading 

and chipped paint. Check your shutters. Most 

shutters are under a lifetime warranty, so 

check the information on the back, which 

should include shipping requirements for 

repair/replacement. Contact the company to 

verify instructions. Is the vinyl siding moldy or 

just in need of a good power washing?  Let’s 

keep this neighborhood great, for the good of 

all! 

Bil Cullen & Team Repair Grove 
Entrance Sign! 
 

What a generous donation of time and 
talent for the good of the neighborhood! 
The Board of Directors extends thanks to 
resident Bil Cullen for repairing the 
Coalfield entrance sign which was damaged 
in a storm in February.  Bil’s efforts saved 
the HOA a significant sum of money as 
custom signs are costly.  Ed Smietana 
assisted in the bulky reinstallation. 

Fireworks Illegal Per County 

There is no official  fireworks display in The 

Grove due to County restrictions. Discharging 

fireworks in the subdivision without a permit is 

against Chesterfield County law and therefore 

illegal. According to Chesterfield’s government 

website, the county fire prevention code 

“prohibits the sale, possession, and use of 

fireworks by anyone other than a licensed and 

permitted fireworks professional.” You must 

apply for this permit 60 days in advance of the 

display, and include proof of $1,000,000.00 

liability insurance, and  a pyrotechnician 

certification, in addition to other 

requirements. Any unauthorized fireworks use 

is punishable by law. 
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The Grove 2018 Board of Directors 
boardofdirectors@thegrovehoa.com 

 

 

Gerry Mancuso, 804-897-0853 
president@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Earl Nunnally, 804-379-4493 
vicepresident@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Diana Garbera, 804-379-4297 
secretary@thegrovehoa.com 

 

John Romano, 804-379-1238 
treasurer@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Kathy Morris, 804-543-4249 
director@thegrovehoa.com 

 
 

The Grove’s Full Service Community 
Manager is COMMUNITY GROUP 

(Covering Biggin Pond, Coalbrook, Gravity Hill, 
Hawkins Woods, Kingham, Krim Point, Mitford) 

 

NEW Jo Mendoza, COMMUNITY GROUP,  
3901 Westerre Pkwy, # 100,  

Henrico, VA  23233 
804-270-1800  

email@communitygroup.com 
www.communitygroup.com 

For neighborhood violations, repairs,     
assessments, architectural modifications, 

vendor management, etc.  

 Grove Contacts 
 

Architectural Modifications 
Jo Mendoza, 804-270-1800 

ownerservices@communitygroup.com 

 

Clubhouse (see page 5) 
Anne Biedrycki (Even numbered mos.)& 

Leslie Elliott (Odd numbered mos.) 
Contact clubhouse@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Newsletter 
Cathy Allen, Editor  

newsletter@thegrovehoa.com 

Pool 
Anne Biedrycki  

afbiedrycki@gmail.com 
Grounds 

Susan Kiger, 804-794-3954 
kiger2obx@verizon.net 

Social 
OPEN, socials@thegrovehoa.com 
Grove Social Club Facebook Page  

 

Neighborhood Watch 
OPEN, president@thegrovehoa.com 

Ads and submissions for the 

Aug - Oct issue are due July 15th 
 

Submit all ads and articles to:  

Cathy Allen, Editor  

newsletter@thegrovehoa.com  

or call 804-379-1862 

Make checks to: Grove HOA and mail to:  

13436 Mitford Dr., Midlothian, VA 23114 
(Note: This address is for newsletter only.) 

 
The Grove Miner is a quarterly  
publication of The Grove  

Homeowners Association  
of Midlothian, VA, Inc. 

RATES FOR 2018 

Bus. Card size - $40 

Quarter page - $75 

Half page - $105 

Full page - $200 

Back cover - $200 (sold out) 

Advertiser provided insert 

$100 (800 copies needed) 

Ad design: $40/hr. See website 

for details: thegrovehoa.com 

THE GHOA, THE GROVE MINER AND EDITOR ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY TYPOS OR OMISSIONS, 

NOR DO WE NECESSARILY ENDORSE THE PRODUCTS, PEOPLE, ISSUES AND/OR SERVICES OFFERED IN 

THE NEWSLETTER OR WEBSITE THROUGH ARTICLES, PAID ADS OR FREE CLASSIFIEDS. 

 

HOA Connection 

Home Sales in The Grove Require Disclosure Packages 
 

ALL Grove home SELLERS must provide a current Grove HOA disclosure package to 
Buyers during the contract period. New homeowners can cancel a contract without an 
updated package. Purchase online at  www.communitygroup.com by clicking "Selling & 
Refinancing" tab, then "Place Order Here" tab.  Sellers of properties in Krim Point, 
Ridgemoor, and Scotter Hills must purchase a disclosure package from their 
neighborhood HOA in addition to The Grove disclosure package. For questions or help 

contact Owner Services 804-270-1800 or ownerservices@communitygroup.com. 

COMMUNITY GROUP AFTER HOURS COVERAGE 
 

To report urgent or life threatening issues after normal business hours  (after 5 
p.m. and before 9:00 a.m.), please contact Community Group, 804-270-1800 and 
follow the prompts for the 24 hour On Call Manager. Please DO NOT call Board 
members or leave messages on the regular Community Group inbox – those calls 
are not returned until the following business day.  The On Call Manager can 
handle any urgent request immediately. Items needing immediate attention are: 
Irrigation zones running for extended periods of time, broken irrigation heads, fire 
or damage to the Clubhouse or common areas, etc.  

Scotter Hills/Ridgemoor 
Full Service Community Manager  

 

Tracey Talbert, 804-273-1333 
Stellar Community Management, LLC. 

stellartalbert@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: See Page 4 

Architectural Review Rules 

Before installing those outdoor patios or extending your deck, any changes or 
additions to your home or landscaping need prior ARC approval. Major additions must 
be staked for visual reference to assess impact to adjoining properties. A homeowner 
must be in good standing to submit projects to ARC. All applicable HOA assessments be 
current and any late fees or fines are satisfied. Krim Point, Scotter Hills, and Ridgemoor 
residents need to be current with both their neighborhood HOA and Grove HOA 
assessments and fees. Townhouse residents must apply to their board for approval 
PRIOR to submitting to The Grove ARC. No applications will be considered without 
the town house board consent. The HOA has 30 days to review submissions to ARC. For 
complete details see www.thegrovehoa.com Covenants & Bylaws tab. 

COMMUNITY GROUP NORMAL BUSINESS HOURS COVERAGE:  CONTACT OWNER 
SERVICES AT 804-270-1800 EXT. 1 or ownerservices@communitygroup.com. 

Homeowners whose property backs up to the walking paths should periodically check 

their shrubbery and trees for overhanging branches inhibiting people’s progress on 

the paths. 
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2018 Pool Pass Validation Dates 

Location: The Clubhouse 

 

Bring your pool passes to get them validated on one of the 
following dates. All NEW residents need to bring a registration 
form and waiver form to complete validation. You can 
download those ahead of time at thegrovehoa.com. CURRENT 
residents do not need to complete the forms, just bring your 
pool passes. The HOA will continue to use stickers to update the 
passes for 2018 and beyond. Please note if you cannot attend 
one of the scheduled dates you may have your passes 
validated by a neighbor as long as your HOA dues are current.  
There is a $5 charge per family for pool passes that are 
requested to be validated AFTER the completion of pool pass 
validation dates. This applies only to current residents who do 
not attend any of the scheduled times during the month of May; 
new residents will continue to be accommodated after their 
closing. If you are a current resident who missed the validation 
dates or a new resident who needs a pool pass, please contact 
our  Pool Committee Chair Anne Biedrycki at 
afbiedrycki@gmail.com to schedule an appointment.  
Volunteers are needed to validate pool passes, as well as join 
the pool committee. To help out please email Anne Biedrycki. 
 

May 15   7-9 pm 

May 17   7-9 pm 

May 19   10-12 am 

May 23   7-9 pm 

May 25   7-9 pm 

May 31   7-9 pm 

ALL NEW RESIDENTS MUST TURN IN REGISTRATION AND 

WAIVER FORMS. Download and print at http://

thegrovehoa.com/pool.  

 

YOU MUST BE A RESIDENT IN GOOD STANDING, with all HOA 

dues, fines, and late fees paid in full. 

 
 

NEW HOMEOWNERS BRING: 

Registration form 

Waiver form 

Copy of Closing Statement 

Photo ID 

NEW RENTERS BRING/VERIFY: 

Registration form 

Waiver form 

Copy of lease 

Photo ID 

Check with landlord to verify HOA dues are paid 
 

RETURNING GROVE RESIDENTS BRING: 

Pool passes to be validated. Lost pass replacements are $2 per 

pass. Please make checks payable to The Grove HOA. No cash 

payments are accepted.  

2018 Pool Hours* 

Opening Day Saturday, May 26th 
 

Memorial Day Weekend 

Saturday 10 am to 9 pm 

Sunday 10 am to 8 pm 

Monday 10 am to 7 pm 

May 29th through June 14th 

Monday-Thursday 2 pm to 7 pm 

Friday 2 pm to 9 pm 

Saturday 10 am to 9 pm 

Sunday 10 am to 7 pm 

School Days 2 pm to 7 pm 

June 15th through September 3rd 

Sunday-Thursday 10 am to 8 pm 

Friday-Saturday 10 am to 9 pm 

July 4th - 10 am to 8 pm 

Labor Day - 10 am to 7 pm 
 

* Days and Hours Confirmed with Swim Club Management Group. 

Any Schedule Changes Will Be Posted at the Pool Entrance. 

Upcoming Socials!!!!!!!! 

Here’s a list of confirmed Grove 
Socials that will be held over 
the next few months. For more 
details and events please like 
the Grove Residents Page and 
make sure you are on the 
Neighborhood Email List. 
Sandwich Boards will be posted 

the week of the events. Or 
better yet! Join the Grove Social  
Committee. You’ll always know 
what’s going on! 

Summer Bash: June 2nd 

Pool Movie Night: July 14th 

National Night Out: August 7th 

Kindergarten Ice Cream Social: 
August 30th 

Other events to be announced! 
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  News  

 

 

 

 

News from Scotter Hills/
Ridgemoor 

By Kathy Morris 

   The annual Scotter Hills/
Ridgemoor walk through by 
the board will be in May. We 
will decide  the date for the 
walk through at our next 
board meeting. Our 
homeowners board meeting 
has been changed to April 

24th so please contact a board 
member or Tracey Talbert with 
homeowner concerns or 
needed repairs to the outside 
of your townhome. Please 
send any ARC applications to 
Stellar Management. The 
Scotter Hills/Ridgemoor board 
will review the ARC application 
and then Stellar Management 
will send it on to the Grove 
ARC committee for approval. 
Have a safe and wonderful 
spring and summer.  

  2018 Board   

 President: Kathy Morris 

   Vice President: Bertina Lee 

    Secretary: Sandy Sneade 

    Treasurer: Sylvia Warner 

Little Library at The 

Clubhouse 

“Take a book, leave a book” at this 

book exchange in The Grove!  

Connect with your neighbors 

through the printed word and add 

variety to what you read! 

(Photo By Gerry Mancuso) 

Street Light & Road Repair 

 

The Grove does not maintain 
its own streets or street lights. 
If a bulb is out or a light is not 
functioning properly (blinking, 
etc.), please call Chesterfield 
County 804-751-4178. (Please 
have the number from the light 
and address or cross streets) If 
Chesterfield says it is in the 
system, you can then 
call Dominion at 888-667-3000 
to report it and  all subsequent 

issues. 

 

If it is a street sign issue, 
contact: BelcherJ@Chesterfield
.gov. 

 

If it is a road issue, go to: 
https://my.vdot.virginia.gov. 
Use this link to report road 
repairs directly to VDOT. If you  
create an account, they will 
email you with updates on the 
progress of your request. 

Mailbox Improvement 

 

Freshen up your home’s 
exterior starting with your 
mailbox! If the post and 
wooden paper box is in good 
condition, apply a new coat of 
paint, but if deteriorated, 
replace it. Approved dark 
hunter green boxes  (item 
#E1600G00) can be purchased 

in-store at Pleasants 
Hardware/Midlothian Station 
Shopping Center, or ordered 
online (not in stores) at 
www.homedepot.com. If your 
mailbox numbers need 
replacement visit Pleasant 
Hardware/Midlothian. The 
mailbox numbers as seen in 
the photo may be purchased 

only at Pleasants. Mailbox can 

be repainted using dark 
hunter green matte spray 
paint.  

Many home repair companies 
offer mailbox refurbishing 
services, but make sure they 
adhere to bylaw standards. 
Grove resident John Romano 
provides  repairs and 
replacements to mailboxes 
and posts (see page 11). 

Townsq 

TownSq is a website 
developed by Associa for use 
in the neighborhoods they 
manage, and is now available 
to The Grove. TownSq does 
not replace our current 
website thegrovehoa.com, 
but will be useful for paying 
HOA assessments online and 
participating in chat forums. 
You will continue to book 
events at the Clubhouse and 
find HOA documents and 
forms (By Laws & Covenants, 
ARC applications, pool 
applications, etc.) via 
thegrovehoa.com. To access 

Townsq, log onto 
www.townsq.io  (using any 
browser except Internet 
Explorer) OR download the 
FREE mobile app (search for 
"TownSq") with your account 
number and Community zip 
code. Your account number is 
found in the middle of your 
assessment bill from Associa/
Community Group. You will 
need this to register, then you 
can log in. 

 

As soon as features available 
to us in Townsq are verified, 
the neighborhood will be 
notified. 

 

 

As you know, the Canadian 

geese that inhabit our pond 

defecate on our walking paths, 

making them unpleasant to 

traverse, and also damage 

grass in the common areas as 

well as on residents lawns. 

They congregate in our roads, 

putting them at risk of injury 

and death. In the past the HOA 

had tried several solutions to 

humanely remove the geese, to 

no avail. The recent installation 

of Dog Decoys in The Grove 

showed a decrease in geese 

population and decrease in  

 

 

poop in the walkways. The Dog 

Decoys are designed to repel 

geese 2 ways: through 

movement, which mimics a 

running dog, and through 

scent, signaling a geese in 

distress. As of press time, all of 

the dog decoys have been 

dognapped, thus scuttling a 

humane approach to this 

difficult situation. Those 

responsible for the theft can be 

prosecuted. The decoys stink, 

so culprits beware. Discussion 

is underway regarding another 

deployment of decoys. 

mailto:BelcherJ@Chesterfield.gov
mailto:BelcherJ@Chesterfield.gov
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Grove Clubhouse Information 
Got a milestone birthday or anniversary 
this year? If you are looking for a 
reasonably priced venue to hold your 
special celebration, hold it at The Grove 
Clubhouse! Rates are only $75 for 3 hours, 
or $125 for 6 hours and only $10 for any 
additional hour(s). A $75 refundable 
deposit is required at time of booking. 
 

Rental of the Clubhouse includes the 
following inventory but does NOT include 
pool usage: 

 

8 7' Folding Tables, 3 Folding Bar Height 
Tables, 50 Folding Chairs, TV with access to 
15 local channels via a digital converter 
box, A Full service kitchen complete with 
stove, oven, microwave and refrigerator, 
and Walkout patio use and picnic tables. 

You must be a Grove resident in good 
standing to book the Clubhouse. This 
means you must be current with HOA 
assessments and any other fees due to the 
HOA.  

Go to the Clubhouse tab on 
thegrovehoa.com, click on the “Clubhouse 
Pricing and Reservations” link, then select 

the “Reserve Now” link. Complete the 
required information and submit the form, 
which will go to our Clubhouse 
Coordinators, Anne Biedrycki & Leslie 
Elliott. The Clubhouse Coordinator position 
is shared as follows: Anne Biedrycki 
handles any inquiries, events or booking 
requests in even months and  Leslie Elliott 
handles any inquiries, events or booking 
requests in odd numbered months. 
Clubhouse@thegrovehoa.com is their 
email. Typical response time is 48 hours.  

Your Grove Dollars at Work 
 

This spring you will see some new 
projects in progress:   

 

An awning will be installed over the patio 
area at the pool for additional shade.   

 

The rotting pergola will be replaced with a 
maintenance free vinyl structure with 
lattice shade in place of the vines.   

 

The pool has been resurfaced.   

 

24 new chaise lounges were purchased.    

 

A new trash enclosure to screen the 
clubhouse trash cans.   

 

New landscape screening to replace the 
scraggly shrubs around the pool and 
patio.   

  

The fishing pier will have some structure 
repairs.   

The gazebo at the pond is being 
refurbished with vinyl covered wood and 
aluminum railings.  

  

Empty mulch rings around the 
neighborhood will be leveled and sod 
installed. 

 

Various trees removed and the trip hazard 
repairs to cement sidewalks.  

 

White picket fence painting to be 
completed in warmer weather. 
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Fire Safety 

The Grove is a non-leaf burning neighborhood.  Please do not 

burn your trash, debris, or anything else in your yard. Also 

please observe the following on fire pits/chimineas: 

Recreational and Warming fires are allowed without a permit if 

the fuel is clean wood ONLY and shall be at least 25 feet from 

any structure or combustible material and be no larger than 3 

feet in diameter and 2 feet in height. Do not place a fire pit/

chimineas on your deck or less than 25 feet from your house. 
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    Your Grove Resident REALTOR®   

 

High Standards ◊ Integrity ◊ Achievement 

Jim  

Martin 

Local Midlothian Office 
 

Listing & Selling Property for 25 years 
 

New, Resale, Investment Property 

794-9650  (Anytime) 

jim.martin@longandfoster.com 

 

Irrigation Backflow 

Prevention Tests 

Mandated 
 

The clock is running out! To 

ensure public water remains 

potable, the State of Virginia 

Health Department and 

Building Codes require 

annual inspections of all 

irrigation system 

backflow prevention 

units. The yearly 

inspection and test must 

be performed within 

thirty days of irrigation 

system start-up. 

Homeowners who do not 

comply with the 

mandate can be fined.  

 

Before hiring a backflow 

inspector, confirm they are a 

certified “Backflow 

Prevention Device Worker.”  

 

For more details, go to 

www.chesterfield.gov. On 

the left side of the Utilities 

page, click on “Cross 

Connection Control and 

Backflow-Prevention 

Program.” 

Tips To Plant Flowers 

1) Above all, follow packet instructions. Pick the right spot for each 
flower. Full sun is 6 or more hours of direct sun; partial sun is 6 or 
less; partial shade is about 4 hours, shade depends on depth 
(little to no sunlight). 

2) Soil should be loose, well drained, and plenty of organic material. 

3) Depth to plant depends on its type. Some require shallow 
planting to allow roots & rhizomes to spread. 

4) Water according to the plants needs and take rainfall into 
account. 

5) Groom: feel free to pick plants for bouquets, and remove dead 

blooms and leaves.  
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Your Grove Neighbor 

 

Keeping Healthy 

 

1. Feel good about yourself today. Be healthy from the inside 

out, by taking vitamins, eating right, and exercising. 

2. Rethink your role model. The majority of us can’t be Barbie. 

3. Know what makes you overeat & have healthy snack 

alternatives, or activities to distract you from bingeing. 

4. Make simple daily changes, like adding 5 more grams of 

fiber to your diet, or drinking 3 more glasses of water. 

5. Find a cheering section, someone to encourage your 

progress, and helps you when you slip. 

(From webmd.com) 
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SPEED LIMIT IN THE GROVE: 25 MPH! 

Argentinean Grilled Steak with Salsa Criolla 

 
 

Makes: 4 Servings 

Prep time: 25 minutes 

Tonight, try a recipe from South America! Enjoy these Argentinean-
style steaks with a homemade Criolla Sauce, packed with flavor. 
 
Ingredients 
For the sauce: 
1 large, ripe tomato (cored, seeded, and finely chopped, about 1/2 cup) 
1/4 small red onion (finely chopped, about 1/4 cup) 
2 tablespoons fresh parsley (finely chopped) 
2 teaspoons extra virgin olive oil 
2 teaspoons red wine vinegar 
1/2 teaspoon minced garlic 
1/4 teaspoon oregano leaf 
1/8 teaspoon low-sodium adobo seasoning 
1/8 teaspoon crushed red pepper 
 
For the steak: 
1 pound skirt steak 
1/8 teaspoon low-sodium adobo seasoning 

Directions 
For the sauce: 
In a small bowl, mix together tomato, onions, parsley, olive oil, vinegar, 
garlic, oregano, low-sodium adobo seasoning and crushed red pepper. 
Cover and refrigerate for at least 1 hour or up until 48 hours. 
 
For the steak: 

1. Heat grill to medium-high heat. Sprinkle steak on both sides with 

low-sodium adobo seasoning. Place steak on hot, greased grill grates. 

2. Cook, flipping once, until steak is well browned on both sides and 

cooked to 145 °F (about 6 minutes for medium-rare). 

3. Let rest for 5 minutes. Thinly slice steak. 

Divide steak evenly among serving plates. Top with reserved Salsa 

Criolla 

(from Choosemyplate.gov) 
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Vacation Tips 

 

Going away? Make your home look as if you never left. 

• Keep shades and blinds in their normal positions. 

• Stop mail and newspaper deliveries or ask a trusted neighbor/friend 

to pick them up daily. 

• Put timers on several household lights. 

• Arrange to have grass mowed while you are gone. 

• Make sure all your door and window locks are in proper working 

order—and use them. Activate your home alarm. 

•Ask a trusted neighbor to park in your driveway.  

•If you are traveling by car, plan and map your route. Have routine 

car and tire maintenance performed before you leave. 

•Leave copies of your passport, driver’s license, credit cards and 

travelers checks with a trusted family member for replacement.. 

•Contact the police department (748-1258) to request a vacation 

keep-check on your home. 

(from Chesterfield Co. Police Department Newsletter) 

Bike Safety 

As the seasons change, more and more people will be getting 

their bikes out of storage and back on the road. Biking is a 

great way to enjoy the outdoors and get some exercise, but 

cyclists will be sharing the road with cars, trucks, buses, and 

other motor vehicles. The bike will be no match for a car if they 

should happen to meet. To make sure you’re as safe as you can 

be while riding, here are a few things to keep in mind:  

 Safety gear: Make sure you have a properly fitted helmet 

and pads to minimize injuries. 

 Remember that the rules of the road apply to bikes as well 

as motor vehicles. Traffic signals, signs, and direction of 

travel are the same for everyone sharing the road. Bikes 

and their riders are hard to see, and disobeying the 

established rules for the road can spell disaster.  

 Keep to the right as far as you can while riding. Virginia has 

passed a code section advising that a person in a motor 

vehicle who wants to pass a bicyclist must do so at a 

reasonable speed and give at least three feet of clearance.  

 If you’re riding at night, reflective clothing is a must. 

Additionally, Virginia State Code dictates that bicyclists 

riding at night must have AT LEAST one white headlight 

visible out to 500 feet, and one red reflector on the rear 

visible out to 600 feet. The bike must also have one red 

taillight visible at least 500 feet to the rear of the bike. The 

taillight may either be blinking or solid, and may be 

attached to either the bike or the rider.  

 (from Chesterfield Co. Police Dept. Crime Prevention 

newsletter) 
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Mailbox Repair/Home Services 
 
Hawkins Wood resident John Romano offers vinyl mailbox 
post replacement to Grove home owners. Wood is good but 
vinyl is final. John also installs wall safes. Call John at 379-
1238. 
——————————————————————- 
Child Care Services 
 

Babysitter - College junior available on weekends caring for 
children of all ages, including 0-2years and special needs. Years 
of experience in a church nursery, and within The Grove; in 
addition to a summer caretaking position to a young child with 
special needs. Please call/text/email Laura at 804-519-0350, 
lauragottschalk9@gmail.com.  

——————————————————————— 
Fifteen year-old Kingham resident available for pet and child 
care services. Can care for all animals and children of all ages 
including infants. Has many years of experience in her church 
nursery, volunteering at a children's camp, as well as child and 
pet sitting jobs in the Grove. Please call or text Kate at (804) 
510-4219. 

___________________________________________________ 

Child Care/Pet Care Services-14-year-old Red Cross certified 
babysitter available for child care services. Lives in Gravity Hill 
subdivision. Has experience working with children in Sunday 
school. Also available for pet sitting. Call or text Cassidy at 
(804) 393-8657. 

___________________________________________________ 

Skin Care 
Grove Resident Betsy Elwood offering free skin care 
consultation services as a Rodan + Fields representative to 
Grove neighbors. Contact Grove Resident Betsy Elwood  at 804-
337-7634 or http://belwood.myrandf.com. 

 
-——————————————————————
Pet Care Services 

Pet Sitting - Retired Krim Point resident is available to do pet 

sitting. Call LoisLynn at 804-301-9696. 

__________________________________________________ 

Pet Sitting  Retired resident in Krim Point provides pet care 
services. Call Linda Hartz at 804-928-7958. 

——————————————————————- 

Pet Care - 12th grade Grove teen with past job experience as a 
dog walker & (cat & dog) pet sitter looking for a job in 
that  field. For more details, please call (804) 245-2781 or e-
mail at aaronhou2598@gmail.com. 

___________________________________________________ 

If you have a news idea that you would like to see in The Grove 
Miner, please contact Cathy Allen, Editor, at 
newsletter@thegrovehoa.com. 

Free Neighbor-to-Neighbor 
Classified Ads 

For Grove Residents Only 
Content Responsibility of Advertiser 

Summertime’s Callin’ Me! (Photos by Arthur Allen) 

WELCOME NEW 
NEIGHBORS! 

 
 

  Aaron & Lauren Andelin 13615 Goswick Ridge Place 

Jacob Dorman 13408 Ridgemoor Drive 

Kimberly Conner & Damir Strmel 901 Railey Hill Court 

Carolyn M. Grimes 607 Krim Point Loop 

Eric & Jessica Jorde 806 Biggin Pond Road 

Karen Liu 13507 Ridgemoor Drive 

Murvin Keith & Carolyn Monroe 618 Scotter Hills Place 

 

Just moved in? For a gift and a smile, contact 

The Grove Welcome Committee Chair 

 Lynne Labott at grovewelcome@thegrovehoa.com! 

Be the change! Our Grove Committees can always use fresh 
ideas and new folks! To join contact the committee chairs listed 
on page 2. Another way to connect with neighbors is to become 
a member of The Grove’s Resident Facebook page. Go to 
thegrovehoa.com and follow the prompts on the home page. 
Once our Facebook administrator (Mike Burnette) approves you, 
you are good to go! 

No Motorized Vehicles Allowed on Paths! 

No motorized vehicles are allowed on the 

paths or common areas. This includes golf 

carts, mopeds,  electric scooters , ATVs, 

motorcycles, etc.  

GOLF CARTS: According to Chesterfield County police golf carts 
are not permitted on public roads unless you live in a golf course 
community. Per Grove covenants, they are not allowed on paths 
and common areas.  

mailto:aaron.uva.soccer@gmail.com



